To Mayor and Council,

The road to access to our business, Riverwood Park estates and seasonal campground, does not have a name. Because of this, it does not show up on Google maps. Our residents and campers have a hard time finding our business and directing there guests to their homes.

This has even resulted in some customers entering through the gas station (Petro Canada) to try to find access to our business while hauling their 30 + ft camping trailers.

Our seasonal campground runs May long weekend to Thanksgiving and during that time we have over 300 full time seasonal families as well as over 40 weekend campers coming in and out. This is in addition to our 100 + full time senior residents.

Our road name nomination, Wagstaff Road, has achieved sufficient support from the City of Kawartha Lakes Naming Group and has been added to the Master List.

Please review below our reasoning for wishing the unnamed road section West of Highway 35 towards Riverwood Park Road to be named Wagstaff Road.

"The Wagstaff family has owned and operated a successful family business (Riverwood Park) for over 56 years located at 31 Riverwood Park Road Lindsay ON. This property has been in the Wagstaff family since 1911, and was previously a brick yard which many of the older homes in Lindsay were built from. Our business includes year round modular home living with 115 families residing as well as a seasonal campground with over 300 seasonal family's, all of which contribute to the Kawartha Lakes Community. We are also proud supporters of many local charities, organizations and events for many years and a large member of the local farming community.

We are hoping we can use the name Wagstaff Road for our entrance road off of Highway 35 along the KIA dealership. Currently this road has no name. Thank you for your consideration."

In addition, where this road ends, the road that runs South is also unnamed. We would propose carrying on the name Homestead Drive. Homestead Drive is the name of the road that already exists just past the stop sign.

We are eagerly awaiting your response.

Sincerely, Scott Wagstaff, Owner Riverwood Park